Parent Information Bulletin #2
September 2, 2020

· It is important to note that all directives come from EECD’s Return to School document and District Office.  We have done our best to tweak items to suit our individual school’s situation.

· A safe return to school and having all students in our building is our “number 1” focus.  

· The ASD-N site has a wealth of information for COVID-19 procedures and policies and has a question and answer section for parents.   http://asd-n.nbed.nb.ca/

· Bus routes are listed on the Bus Planner on the ASD-N website.  

· Janeville School’s Operational Plan has been submitted and is awaiting approval.  It will be posted by District Office once it is approved. We will then post on all our forums such as school website and facebook. 

· Cafeteria:  Janeville School will not be providing a hot lunch cafeteria service this year.  Children will be eating in the cafeteria and microwaves are available for their use.  The teacher on duty will be handling the containers and sanitizing after every use.  

· A note about masks:  With students in Kindergarten to grade 5 masks are not mandatory but will be highly encouraged in places where physical distancing may not be possible.  Masks are mandatory for teachers/staffs while in the hallway or common areas, during transition times. 

· A note about buffs:  Buffs are not masks and will not be accepted as masks.

· Students and staff are expected to stay home if sick or symptomatic.  If we send a child home that becomes symptomatic or sick you will be asked to call 811 and to keep the child home until they are not symptomatic.  Further information from District Office will be forwarded to you once released.  

· Parents will be sent home a “cheat sheet” with highlights from our initial draft of the Operational Plan.  It is not all comprehensive but will provide some insight of our procedures for a safe return and school year.   

· No drop in policy – very unlike us!  Please call ahead for an appointment if a face to face meeting must occur.  547-7440.  If you come to pick up your child during school hours, please call the school when you arrive and remain in the parking lot area.  We will bring your child out to you.  

· A change in procedure:  busses will leave the parking lot first at drop off and pick up times.  Please remain in your vehicles and once the busses are cleared your child/children will be dismissed to your vehicle.  
